

July 5, 2006

Dr. Susanne Gaddis 118 Pinoak Court Chapel Hill, NC 27514

Dear Susanne:

I have received an overwhelming positive response from the Patton Boggs staff – people were asking, "When is she coming back to do another one?" The practical material appealed to everyone and was delivered in such a way where we didn't feel like we were actually sitting in a staff retreat (That is usually long and boring) for four hours. To say the least, our staff retreat isn't something that staff really looks forward to, but you made this year's something that was entertaining, yet educational at the same time. As the coordinator of this event, I wanted to personally thank you for making that day run as smoothly as it did. It is so refreshing to work with someone who is so positive and cool under pressure! Thanks again and I look forward to your upcoming seminar in August with Patton Boggs.

Sincerely,

Lindsi L. Hanchey Pro Bono/CLE Coordinator